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NOTICE1 

New Jersey Clean Energy Program  
Fiscal Year 2021 Protocols to Measure Resource Savings 

Docket No. QO20090584 

The New Jersey Board of Public Utilities (“NJBPU” or “Board”) hereby gives notice of a request 
for stakeholder comments on the New Jersey’s Clean Energy Program™ (“NJCEP”) draft Fiscal 

Year 2021 (“FY21”) Protocols to Measure Resource Savings (“Protocols”). 

The protocols estimate energy and resource savings for technologies and measures that NJCEP 
supports. NJBPU occasionally updates these protocols to reflect the addition of new programs, 
modifications to existing programs, and the results of program evaluations. The protocols are 
intended to be used consistently statewide to assess program impacts and calculate energy and 
resource savings to: 

1. Provide inputs for planning and cost-effectiveness calculations;
2. Report to the Board on program performance;
3. Provide information to regulators and program administrators for determining eligibility for

administrative performance incentives (to the extent that NJBPU has approved such
incentives); and

4. Assess the environmental benefits of program implementation.

The NJCEP draft FY21 Protocols are available here. 

Stakeholders may submit written comments through October 7th, 2020 at 5:00 p.m. EDT. Written 
comments may be submitted electronically to board.secretary@bpu.nj.gov in PDF or Word format 
with the subject “FY21 Protocols.” Commenters may also file comments electronically through the 
Board’s External Access Portal upon obtaining a MyNewJersey Portal ID. Once you establish a 
MyNewJersey account, you’ll need an authorization code, which you can request by emailing 
NJBPU’s IT Helpdesk at BPUITHELPDESK@bpu.nj.gov.    

1Not a Paid Legal Advertisement. 
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Please note that these comments may be considered “public documents” for purposes of the 
State’s Open Public Records Act. Stakeholders may identify information that they wish to keep 
confidential by submitting them in accordance with the confidentiality procedures set forth at 
N.J.A.C. 14:1-12.3.  

Any questions may be submitted via email to publiccomments@njcleanenergy.com with the 
subject “FY21 Protocols.”   

_____________________ 
Aida Camacho-Welch 
Secretary of the Board  

Dated: September 24, 2020 
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